NEWSLETTER WEEK 4 TERM 2 2018



Established 1876

Kia ora koutou Tinui School whānau and friends!

Another week comes to a close and we are a week closer to the Cross Country which is on Thursday 7th of June this year. It is normally on a Wednesday but that date clashes with some professional development being held in Masterton which several teachers from the rural schools (including myself) are attending. We will run the Cross Country unless the weather is absolute rubbish, the postponement date will be Monday 11th June.

Thanks to those of you who have commented on our Reporting to Parents Policy on school docs. It isn't too late to have your say on when you would like to have information about your child's learning and progress. Just go to our school docs site www.schooldocs.co.nz

Search for Tinui School and use

Username : tinui Password : respect

then look for the POLICY UNDER REVIEW tab.

The Mangapakeha bus is up and running however I have had feedback from parents on the Annedale run that the Annedale students do have a long day and it could be made a little shorter by changing their pick up time in the morning. I agree and am suggesting that the Mangapakeha students are picked up first in the mornings dropped at school and the Annedale students are picked up after that. This will change the timings of the morning pickups for both runs. If parents from either run have feedback they would like to submit to me before we make a final decision please contact me on my school email with your feedback by Wednesday 30th May.

I'm looking forward to being a neutral observer of the clash between the Crusaders and the Hurricanes tonight. I know there will be one staff member's household with feet in both camps!

The newsletter is again being posted on our facebook page so please share it with your friends and family. If you need to contact me please do so at school or on principal@tinui.school.nz

Have a fantastic weekend.

Nga mihi

Richard Lennox

NOTICE

Year 7 & 8 students have Rural kids next Thursday at Opaki school. They will leave school at 9am on a bus and return to school in time for the school bus runs home. There is a \$5 charge for the bus and a \$20 fee to cover the cost of materials over the 4 sessions. Tinui students will be socialising with kids from Whareama, Wainuioru, Mauriceville and Opaki schools and participating in some very cool activities. Rural kids is designed to broaden our students friend and acquaintance groups as they prepare to head into college.

Want something fun to do this wet weekend after Saturday sports?

Go to this site with your child and become a coder!

https://hourofcode.com/nz



Coding is part of the new Digital Curriculum in schools.

NEWSLETTER WEEK 4 TERM 2 2018



Established 1876

Important Dates

31/5 Rural Kids

4/6 Queens Birthday 7/6 Rural Schools Cross Country (Please note date change) 13/6 Masterton Schools Cross Country 28/6 Paid Union Meeting School closes 12:30pm 3/7 Learning Conferences 4/7 Learning conferences 6/7 Term 2 Finishes 23/7 Term 3 Starts 17/9 Artsplash Sing 28/9 Term 3 Finishes 15/10 Term 4 Starts 22/10 Labour Day 20/12 Term 4 Finishes 12:30pm

FOR RENT

3 Bedroom cottage for rent end of June Contact Kylie 021644079 for more information.

Worm Wine Fertilizer \$2 Per bottle available from the Office.



BUS STUFF- If your child is not on the bus in the morning please contact Neil or Kirsten here are their numbers: Kirsten - 9298805 Neil - 372 6459

If there are any changes in the afternoon you must contact the school. Messages from a child are not enough and we will put your

child is on time and waiting for the



bus!

child on the

NEWSLETTER WEEK 4 TERM 2 2018



Established 1876

FRIDAY LUNCH ORDER MENU



Club Sandwiches	\$4.00
Filled Rolls	\$4.50
Scones (savoury)	\$4.00
Toasted Sandwich	\$5.00
Pies	\$4.50
Small Savouries	\$3.50
Sausage Rolls	\$4.00
Soup	<i>\$4.50</i>
Hot Chocolate	\$4.00
Orange Juice	\$4.00
Fluffies	<i>\$2.00</i>

NEED A CLEANER?

If anyone is looking for a cleaner locally please contact Sharon Laing on 372 6715.

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR TINUI WHIPS AGRIKIDS TEAM

The Whips will again be selling sausages every Thursday to raise funds for their trip to Invercargill at the end of Term 2. Order forms will be sent home each week on Wednesdays. The Whips thank you in advance for your support. Money raised will help them pay for airfares, accommodation and other incidental costs.

East Coast Rugby

Thank-you to All those who came out and supported the Rugby Club for there Old Timers Day. The under 11 team put on a great display of rugby for a curtain raiser to the B's. We appreciate those that contributed to the after match for the under 11 game, it was a true display of hospitality. Thanks to the Parents involved.

Sue Gibson (President)

Another successful weekend of JAB Rugby for the Coasties - both the U6 Ripper teams had a great day in Saturday, showing some great skills. The U9 tackle team had another good win 14-1 vs Marist, with all players showing great improvement and player of the day Josh Fairbrother with 3 tries. The U11 Eke-Coast team has a win 28-12 over Martinborough/Tuhirangi.

Good to play on home grounds, a first for the team - POD: Fontyne for his best game he has played, great tackling and skillful unloading of ball.

Rico Fairbrother East Coast JAB MORE RESULTS

Marist U 11 Lost 64 12 vs Carterton/Masterton Red Star

<u>Hockey</u>

The Coasties 6 a side team lost their second grading game against Fernridge on Tuesday 2-6. Another huge effort from a team with 4 novice players. Thanks to John Mc Lennan for coming on board to help coach the team.